WPRA FOUNDATION

Board of Directors Meeting

Thursday, January 15, 2015 - 10:00 AM
Jackson Area Community Center

PRESENT: Steve Scharrer, Sasha Snapp, Mike Hermann, Rick Beattie, Tom
Blotz, Bob Rundle, Gene Park, Kelly Valentino, Augie Revoy, and John
Safstrom

CALL TO ORDER: Meeting was called to order by Steve Scharrer at 10: 05 AM.

MINUTES: Motion by Park, seconded by Valentino to approve the December 11,

2014, minutes as presented. Motion Carried

TREASURER’S REPORT

Bob Rundle presented a financial balance of $69,572.58 as of December 31, 2014.

Motion by Revoy, seconded by Blotz to approve the financial report of December 31, 2014
as presented. Motion Carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

GREEN GOLF PARTNERS/WPRA FOUNDATION GOLF OUTING

Mike Herman reported that the Golf Committee met and is recommending to host the 2015
event at New Berlin Hills. The Committee is also recommending a $5 increase in the cost. Motion
by Herman, seconded by Park to approve New Berlin Hills as the site of the 2015 Annual
Foundation Golf Outing. Motion Carried. Discussion was then held regarding allowing some
of the more Senior Golfers to utilize forward tees in an effort to even the playing field. This
request will be passed on to the Golf Committee.

2015 TAILGATE FUND RAISER

Kelly Valentino reported that due to her involvement on the 50th Conference planning
committee, she needs to step away from this event for 2015. John Safstrom and Mike
Herman accepted the challenge of organizing this event.

2014 ANNUAL FUND DRIVE CAMPAIGN STATUS REPORT
Bob Rundle reported that we have received approximately $3,150 for the annual fund drive.

GRANTS AND SCHOLARSHIPS

Rick Beattie reported that we have $2,000 budgeted for the year for scholarships and grants. We
have received 6 grant requests so far with the deadline being December 31. An e-mail vote with
9-0 result in favor of awarding $1,200 in grants was reported. Further discussion regarding a
possible change in the dates of the grant cycle resulted in keeping the dates the same.

MARKETING AND PR
Kelly Valentino gave a brief report on all ongoing public relations efforts.

NOMINATING
Steve Scharrer reported that Cyndi Keller has asked to step away from the Foundation due
to her responsibilities as the Chair of the 50th Anniversary 2015 Annual Conference



Committee. Motion by Blotz, seconded by Revoy to approve the resignation of Cyndi Keller
from the Foundation Board of Directors. Motion Carried.

Steve Scharrer then accepted the nomination of Sasha Snapp to the Foundation Board of
Directors. Motion by Herman, seconded by Rundle to accept Sasha Snapp as a member of
the Foundation Board of Directors. Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS

WYSCO DISSOLUTION UPDATE

John Safstrom stated that the Annual Report Application For Reinstatement - NONSTOCK
CORPORATION form and remittance of fees of $135.00 has most likely been completed. The
State will now recognize WYSCO as a WISCONSIN NONSTOCK CORPORATION. Also, Mona
Bauer recently stated that she is working with Waukesha State Bank to get the funds from
Wells Fargo and will let John know when this is complete.

NEW BUSINESS

2015 Goals

Steve Scharrer stated that his review of the goals are forth coming and asked for input into any
new goals for 2015. Gene Park stated that review of the Policy Manual should be an annual goal.
Discussion on lowering the goal of increasing the Fund Balance each year from 15% to 5% was
had with 5% being the more desirable figure.

OTHER BUSINESS
It was discussed and determined that a letter discussing bequeathments be placed into the
IMPACT.

UPCOMING MEETINGS
The next meeting will be Thursday April 16 at the Jackson Area Community Center, N165
W20330 Hickory Lane Jackson, WI 53037; (262) 677-9665. Meeting will begin at 10:00 a.m.

A motion by Herman, seconded by Beattie to adjourn the January 15, 2015 meeting of
the WPRA Foundation at 12:01 p.m. Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,
John Safstrom



